HANLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT HANLEY VILLAGE HALL

 AT 7.15 ON TUESDAY 16 August 2016
	Present: 
Tracy Stuart-Allen (TSA), Simon Spring (SS), Lesley Lloyd (LL), Jo Koland (JK), Margaret Yarnold (MJY)
APOLOGIES:   Caroline Palethorpe, Ken Pollock, Philip Spilsbury, Angela Jordan, Peter Howells.
The Meeting was opened by the Chair Ms Tracy Stuart-Allen.

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:
Minutes of the Statutory Meeting of Tuesday 10 May 2016 (AGM) were passed and signed as a true record of the meeting.

REPORT BY COUNTY COUNCILLOR:   No report from Ken Pollock this time.  Ken was unable to attend due to workload.  MJY reported that the Ringway staff left rubbish in the church car park in Hanley Childe and a lady visiting her parents graves picked it all up.
REPORT BY DISTRICT COUNCILLOR:  CORRESPONDENCE:

· CALC Updates were discussed – local transport plan, Waste Champions,
· NALC Annual Conference

· Laptops purchased
· Queens Birthday Fete – made £117.30 for Help the Heroes
· Parish Conference – Monday 17 October 2016
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS:  None
FINANCIAL MATTERS:        
Bank balance:   £3,685.03
Payments to be made:

· Clerks Salary £268.73
· Atkinson’s Accountants £72.00
· Laptops - £758.00 

Receipts:  
· Precept £1,000.00
PLANNING:  None
REPORTS BY COUNCILLORS WITH SPECIAL INTERESTS/RESPONSIBILITIES:  
Hanley Village Hall:    
TSA reported that the next meeting for the Village Hall is 31 August 2016.  A request has been made by youths in the village for a Basket Ball Net to be concreted into the Car Park. 
Risks: 

· Damage to windows

· An electric cable runs over the car park 
· Wooden boundary edger which runs around the car park which would be a trip hazard
· Insurance cover

· Noise affecting close neighbours

· Possible damage to Airband disc
It was agreed that there were number of issues as above which need to be considered before putting this to a vote.
TSA to look into Village Hall Insurance.
Footpaths/Bridleways:  
Mr and Mrs Studdard  have bought part of an adjoining field to their property in Hanley William and adopted it as part of the garden and built a garden shed.  The public right of access is not affected.
HIGHWAYS:  Roads have been resurfaced in places which has been a great improvement in Hanley Childe.  Thanks have been passed on to Ken Pollock.
Gritting and Salt to be discussed at next meeting.
LENGHTHSMAN SCHEME:  Mr John Hobson does no longer want to carryout these duties.  MJY to contact Bernard Churchill or Robert Wilkes to see if either of them would be interested in carrying this out.
PARISH FIELDS - Bernard Churchill to fence parish field as soon as possible.
DATE OF NEXT STATUTORY MEETINGS:  Tuesday 8 November 2016
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